The Board of Directors of Danubius Hotels Rt. informs its shareholders that the following decision was made at its meeting held on 8 November 2001 in relation to the group’s operations located in Hungary:

The tragic events of September 11th have brought into even sharper focus the tough and competitive market in which the group is now operating. This has been largely due to negative external developments, such as the strengthening of the exchange rate, which has affected the revenues of the Hungarian hotels throughout the year and the increased hotel capacity, particularly in Budapest, which has significantly outpaced the growth in the number of guests.

All these factors, together with the continuing uncertainty about event in Afghanistan and possible repercussions have major implications for tourism and business travel, including ongoing pressures on our own revenues and those of our competitors. The Board of Directors has responded by working out and approving an action plan to improve operational efficiency, by way of a rational and planned cost cutting programme and also by redirecting sales and marketing resources and activity, in the light of these new circumstances.

The Board’s plans to streamline the organisation will lead to a simplification of operational procedures and a reduction of the different levels of decision making. The former 11 Budapest individual operations of Danubius will merge into 3 units, while the present 5 country operations will be joined in 2 regional units, with a consequent reduction of administrative staff as from 1 January 2002. As a result of the measures, the head count of the company, which employs more than 4000 people is expected to be reduced by some 200-250. This new structure will provide an effective platform for Danubius to compete even more strongly in these challenging market conditions.

More information will be provided about the reorganisation in the fourth quarter flash report.
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